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Employment Protections for Presbyters and Deacons and a Handbook for Presbyters and Deacons

The Conference of 2006 has through its resolutions referred two elements of a piece of work to the Council, namely, Resolution 39/2 and 39/3.

39/2.
The Conference authorises the production of a version of the ‘statement of good practice’ adapted for Methodist use and directs the Methodist Council to approve the final form of the text.

39/3.
The Conference authorises the production of a handbook for presbyters and deacons and those responsible for their appointment.  The Conference directs the Methodist Council to approve the final text of the handbook and to authorise any necessary additional work during the course of the year 2006-07, within the limits of the work plan for the Connexional Team and the budget.  This work should include consideration of Memorial 18 (2005) and Notice of Motion 13 (2004).

With regard to 39/2 there has been no progress in finalising a Statement of Good Practice. Currently The Methodist Church is awaiting further response from the Department of Trade and Industry in relation to the consultation on the particulars within the Statement of Good Practice. The Council shall be informed when the DTI have communicated with the Church. 

The Council through the General Secretary has appointed a reference group to deal with resolution 39/3. 

The members of the Reference group are:

Revd David Emison (Chair)

Mr Barry Wilford

Mrs Margaret Thompson

Deacon Sarah Bruce and

Revd Peter Cornick

The reference group are currently working on the draft Handbook, revising sections at a time. It is envisaged that this work will continue through April. The handbook will have then been reviewed by the reference group and it is proposed that it should then be formally approved by the Strategy and Resources Committee. The following Connexional Year shall bring opportunities for wide consultation on the document and for it be changed in light of experience. 

/1 The Council receives the report. 

/2 The Council delegates the responsibility for the receiving of the final report of the reference group to the Strategy and Resources Committee. 
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